
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #5 

Monday, November 18, 2019 – 7:00 pm 

Great Falls Clinic Specialty Center, 3000 15
th

 Ave So 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Eric Ray at 7:00 with the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

ROLL CALL:  Members Present:  Pat Bolton, Terry Albrecht, Eric Ray, Tom Kotynski, and Marcia Anderson.  

There were 22 neighbors present, including Marilyn Hammer, AARP and Montana Retired Teacher 

Association.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 Marilyn Hammer gave a very interesting and informative presentation on scamming, with steps that can be 

taken to avoid and deter them.  She gave out a packet of information on scams with numbers and people to 

contact if you are scammed, and lots of information to help prevent scams.  

 

PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS 

 The dumpster at Super 1 is leaking.  There is a dump truck parked in front of a residence on Mountain View 

Drive. 

 Census workers are needed.  Contact Kathy Kuntz. $19.50 per hour is the pay. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 
 Approve Minutes: The minutes were read and approved on a motion by Terry and second by Tom. 

We were reminded of the swearing in session on December 17 at 5:00 in the Gibson Room. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 
 Some of the councils are working on recycling programs possible in the city.  We will try to have a 

presentation at a future meeting. 

 The police department will try to give reports once a quarter.  They are starting a mapping service online 

possibly in February to show where crimes are committed. 

 Eric gave a report on the progress of the Resolution concerning the Madison Food Park.  Most of the other 

councils are on board with it. 

 

NEXT MEETING –January 20, 2020 at 7:00. 

 

ADJOURN: The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 on a motion by Pat and second by Tom. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marcia Anderson, Secretary 


